
We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the 
annual submission of a Communication on Progress (COP) that comprises of a statement 
of continued support for the Global Compact, a description of practical actions that our 
company has taken since our last COP, and a measurement of outcomes or expected 
outcomes.
We are late in creating, sharing and posting our COP report and we apology for this.
In conjunction with our global responsibility programme, we've already undertaken within 
our company, a number of initiatives. Our dedicated project manager, being on maternity 
leave, we haven't had yet the time to formalize these in a document.
In the meantime, we have published our white book about brand awareness from an 
environmental, economical and social point of vue, as well as ten newsletters talking 
about internal and external communication best practice. 
Our company recently changed it's corporate identity. We are currently updating all our 
printed materials before forwarding them to you. In the meantime, you will find enclosed 
a copy of our white book as well as a couple of newsletters as part of our commitment.
We hereby ask for an extension period in order to be able to submit a COP that 
describes our company’s efforts and progress to implement the ten principles of the 
Global Compact. Our new COP report will be posted on the Global Compact website by 
Thursday, 25 June 2009 at the latest.

Sincerely yours,

Arno Lebrunet
Président
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Nantes
Tuesday 14 April 2009

À l’attention de

Objet

United Nations Global Compact
United Nations - New York, NY 10017 - USA

To whom it may concern
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